
 
 
 

Notification to all Members of the council 
of decisions by the Cabinet Member for Safety in the Community. 
 
Issued by Democratic Services 
 
Wednesday 21 September 2022 
 
The details set out below will be published in the next Members' Information 
Service, but in the meantime are notified to all Councillors in accordance with 
Rule 15(a) of the Policy and Review Panels Procedure Rules. 
 
The following decisions have been taken by the Cabinet (or individual Cabinet 
members) and will be implemented unless the call-in procedure is activated.  
Rule 15 of the Policy and Review Procedure Rules requires a call-in notice to be 
signed by any 5 members of the Council.  The call-in request must be made to 
Democratic@portsmouthcc.gov.uk no later than 5pm on 28 September. 
 
If you want to know more about a proposal, please contact the officer indicated.  You 
can also see the report(s) on the Council's web site at www.portsmouth.gov.uk 
 
 
 WARD DECISION OFFICER 

CONTACT 

  Cabinet Member for Safety in the Community 
Decision Meeting - 20 September 
 
The Cabinet Member made the following decisions:  

Democratic 
Services 023 9283 
4060 
democratic@ports
mouthcc.gov.uk  

3   All Wards Additional funding to support victims of 
domestic abuse 
 
DECISIONS: 
The Cabinet Member for Safety in the Community 
confirmed the allocation of the additional funding 
of £28,000 for victims of domestic abuse to 
purchase Dyadic Developmental Psychotherapy 
training and supervision for four new members of 
staff, in the Family Safeguarding Service, who 
work with families and children where there is 
domestic abuse in the home to support ongoing 
interventions.  
  

Bruce Marr, Head 
of Harm and 
Exploitation 

4   All Wards Food Safety Operating Plan 2022 / 2023 
 
DECISION: 
The Cabinet Member for Safety in the Community 
approved the 2022/ 2023 Food Safety Operating 
Plan.  

Richard Lee, 
Regulatory 
Services Manager 

mailto:Democratic@portsmouthcc.gov.uk


 
  WARD DECISION OFFICER 

CONTACT 

5  All Wards Trading Standards: 'Threats, Challenges and 
Solutions' 2022-2024 
 
DECISIONS: 
The Cabinet Member for Safety in the 
Community: 
1.   Acknowledged the increasing duties and 

pressures facing Portsmouth Trading 
Standards. 

2.   Acknowledged the level of resourcing 
currently available to Portsmouth Trading 
Standards to provide the protections the 
public should reasonably expect. 

3.   Approved the way Portsmouth Trading 
Standards proposed to mitigate the growing 
threats as set out within the report. 

 

Richard Lee, 
Regulatory 
Services Manager 

 


